
 
  

Congratulations! We've made it to the end of the semester. Wishing everyone a restful and 
enjoyable summer.  
  

Officer Election Results! 

Hawk Faculty United (HFU), aka Harrisburg Area Community College Education 
Association/PSEA/NEA, is pleased to announce the winners of our first ever election. The 
following candidates have secured their victories: 
 

Executive Committee 

President: Kathy Sicher, Instructor, Gerontology (School of Liberal Arts) 

Co-Vice President, Caroline Mellinger, Associate Professor, History (School of Liberal Arts) 

Co-Vice President, Marge Richcreek, Adjunct Instructor, Hospitality/Business (School of 
Business, Technology, and Industry) 

Finance Officer, Lise-Pauline Barnett, Associate Professor, English (School of Liberal Arts) 

Secretary, Mary Jo Keiter, Associate Professor, English (School of Liberal Arts) 
  
Negotiations Team 

Co-Chair, Jessica St Clair, Adjunct Instructor, Biology (School of Math and Science) 

Co-Chair, Amy Withrow, Professor, English (School of Liberal Arts) 

Negotiator, Steve Lustig, Department Chair, Business (School of Business, Technology, and 
Industry) 

Negotiator, Daniel Schoedel, Adjunct Instructor, CIS (School of Business, Technology, and 
Industry) 

Negotiator, Sara Crill, Adjunct Instructor, Allied Health (School of Health Careers) 

Negotiator, Lois Schaffer, Professor, Cardiovascular Tech (School of Health Careers) 

Negotiator, Kathleen Conley, Professor, Library 

Negotiator, Diane Wollaston, Adjunct Instructor, Library 

Negotiator, Diane Mummert, Adjunct Instructor, English (School of Liberal Arts) 

Negotiator, Christine Nowik, Department Chair, English (School of Liberal Arts) 

Negotiator, Christina Houston, Adjunct Instructor, Math (School of Math and Science) 

Negotiator, Kelly Matthews, Professor, Chemistry (School of Math and Science) 

  



Of all eligible voters, 76% filled out the ballot. This is a great voting percentage. To see the vote 
counts, please go to Results. To those of you who ran but did not win… THANK YOU FOR 
STEPPING UP! HFU encourages you to consider positions on the Representative Council as well 
as positions on standing committees come this fall, including the all-important Grievance 
Committee. WE NEED YOU! 
 

If you have any questions, please reach out to organizers@hawkfacultyunited.org 
 

Join Now! 
Sign up for membership here. An instructional video for the sign up process can be 
found here. 
For membership type, adjunct faculty should select “¼ year” and full time faculty should select 
“annual.” 
 

What's Next 
Thank you for your participation throughout the election and this important transition period. 
Your new officers will be meeting soon and will be taking over the responsibilities of getting the 
union running. They will also continue to work with PSEA on the tenure/promotion and 
salary/bonus issues. We will keep you updated.  
  
In Solidarity, 
HawkFaculty United Organizers 
@hawkfacultyunited | Linktree 
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